
December, 2020 

Holcim Dunloe Sands  
Community Consultative Committee Agenda 

Distribution: 
Due to current circumstances, in lieu of a face-to-face or virtual meeting this 
report has been prepared that covers all areas of a normal meeting agenda. This 
report will be reviewed and endorsed by the CCC Chairperson and then be digitally 
distributed via email to all CCC members.  

CCC Members: 
The report will be provided to all of the members of the CCC, including: 
Dr. John Griffin (Chairperson), Kim Jackson (Secretary), Sasha Peterson 
(Landholder), Dan Dywer (Quarry Manager), Lindsay McGavin (Tweed Shire 
Council), Bruce Brown (Pottsville Community Association), Julia Franzos, Peter 
Corum and David Norris. The report once finalised will be made publicly available 
via the Holcim website as per requirements for meeting minutes.  

Apologies: 
N/A. 

Declaration of pecuniary or other interests. 

Confirmation of the minutes of the previous meeting.  
Previous meeting minutes are publicly available via Holcim website.  

Business arising from the previous minutes. 
Planned regeneration walk-through will continue to be postponed due to COVID-19. 

Correspondence 
No correspondence has been received by the Secretary.  

Company Reports/Overview of Activities/Progress at the Site  

1. Progress at the mine 
Production has continued through the back end of 2020 with excellent sales while 
continuing to make safety improvements to the fixed plant.  
Dunloe continue to extract within the extraction limit.  
Dunloe now falls back under the NSW part of the business, the Operations Manager 
is Chris Hamilton and GM is Fred Adams. 

2. Site Inspections 
Due to the current Covid situation, no site visits are being carried out at present. 

3. Monitoring and Environmental Performance 
Environmental monitoring data is available on the Holcim website. 



Ramboll is continuing to monitor all environmental activities. 
Dunloe is currently having the water tested for Blue Green Algae in a Tweed lab on 
a fortnightly basis. 

4. Community Complains and Responses to complaints 
No complaints have been received about the quarry operations  

5. Information provided to the community and any feedback.  
Refer to the Holcim website.  

General Business.  

Next Meeting 
February 2021. A Zoom meeting will be organised for all members of the CCC. I will 
require your email address to send you an invite request. 


